
LAYTON PERMANENT ALLOTMENT

Minutes of Meeting held on Wednesday 26th February,2014

Venue:  St. Kentigerns Social Club. Time 7.45pm

Attendees:  Jacky Stennett        chair               Apologies:   Jane Keane  comm

                    Toni Dagnall          site Rep.                              Shirley Horn

                    Stuart Gibson         comm

                    Dave Stennett         treasurer

                    Christine Farmer     comm

                    Isabel Horn              sec.

                    Derrick Walls, Gayna Dagnall, John Horn, Mica Goldstone, Lesley and                                                                              Dave  Roberts, Michelle Farmer, Sheila Dryden

Jacky opened the meeting at 7.45pm and the minutes of the last meeting were agreed.

Matters Arising: 

     The meeting held on the 11th Feb with David Slack (DS) Allotments to discuss the Blackpool Produce Show on 30th, 31st August was quite positive and arrangements would seem to be progressing satisfactory, another meeting with DS is scheduled for the 10th March.

Site Insurance is to be increased to cover public liability of five million pounds to meet with  the conditions in the new Self Management Agreements (SMA) issued by Blackpool Council, this will cost an extra £32.30 on the Site Insurance premiums.

Jane and Mica presented a funding application for the Layton Bee Project at the Parklands Area Forum and received 100% support for their bid, awarding them £1,500 . Mica is to hold a couple of “Bee Theory” seminars at Layton Institute on the 19th March and 16th April if any one is interested in putting their name down for this please contact Mica or let Isabel know and your name will be forwarded.

Shaun had previously queried the overpayment of the water charges to the Federation last year, Dave has provided details of the water charges made by the Fed and the actual water usage over that period, these documents and details have been handed to Mr. Neil MacKey. Council Legal Dept., who has forwarded them to the Fed asking for a response within seven days.  If the matter is not resolved to our satisfaction we have the option to pursue this matter through the small claims court.

Chair Report:

     In addition to the meeting with DS regarding the Produce Show there has been a further  two meeting with their committee members in response to the drafts of the SMA and the new Tenancy Agreements (TA) which have been received from the Council.   Both Allotments had received similar documents, with slight variations, and it was felt that to go over the clauses and conditions which was felt needed clarifying / amending, together, would be beneficial to both Sites. A meeting with Neil MacKey this afternoon was attended by Jacky, Toni and Isabel, details of which will be provided by the secretary in her report but in whole it was felt to be quite positive and helpful.

The whole of the perimeter fencing was walked round this week and quite a section, some 45 metres, was found to be in dire need of replacement; whilst this fencing does remain the Council’s responsibility to maintain and replace, this will certainly not be done in the foreseeable future.  Dave has investigated the cost of wire mesh, which is already in situ on one section, and Stuart suggested that  Mr. MacKey  be asked, 1) if the Site purchase this fencing could it be done through the council thus avoiding VAT;           2) Would it be possible for the Council to provide man power to help install this fencing.   Jacky said that the possibility of having a electricity supply connected to the tearooms could be investigated as well.  An email with these queries has been sent to and acknowledged by Mr. MacKey, an answer will be forthcoming within a week.

Site Rep Report:

     As most people know the site was broken into, although quite a few sheds showed signs of entry and various articles moved around there was very little actually taken, unfortunately these thefts are not covered by Site Insurance. The police were informed and visited the Site, but it would appear that there was little evidence as to whom the culprits were as it was not possible to collect finger prints.

     Hoses can be situated underground as long as they are encased in strong PVC to prevent the possibility of damage by spades etc thus causing leakages underground.

Even though the water would only be running when a hose is connected to the tap a leakage in the hosepipe would result in an unnecessary loss of water.

     Site inspections will be commencing in mid April, Toni will be sending out a letter before that, as, according to clauses in the SMA and TA, there are some changes in the rules and regulations.

     There are thirty six people now on the waiting list.

Secretary’s Report:

      In August 2013 a Funding Application was lodged with Blackpool Council, this was for monies to purchase a Cabin Container.  Despite a request being made to discuss this application as there were a couple of queries on the criteria I wished to discuss, followed by emails and telephone calls, no response was forthcoming from “third sector” until a complaint was lodged with democratic services, an email from the person dealing with the funding application was then received 29th November, not giving any mention of  the paperwork not being up to the required standard, but just detailing delays in the funding process.  This afternoon a letter was received stating that our application had been unsuccessful due to various anomalies in the application. A letter has been sent, recorded delivery, to the Head of Corporate Development requesting return of funding application and an explanation of why enquiries and efforts to discuss some of the criteria asked for in the application were ignored.

     As there were 12 queries on clauses contained in the new SMA document and 13 in the new TA document plus four clauses which the committee would like to have included in the new TA , it would not be possible to discuss each one during the meeting so print outs detailing the points raised were handed round to the attendees Mr MacKey looked at every clause we had queried, agreed that many of the points we had made were valid and could be altered, agreed to, or seek advice re.  some of the wording and historic clauses which he himself was not  certain about and he explained wording which we found mystifying; the meeting was very helpful and positive and we hope to hear back from Mr. MacKey by next week. When the new agreements are received a copy will be sent out to all tenants.

The FED are at the moment in possession of six keys belonging to Layton Site, these are to be bought from them for £51 through Mr. MacKey who will act as mediator.

Treasurer’s Report:

      Dave handed round the financial statements for the year and month, there is £3, 292.38 in the Bank account, there was very little financial movement this month.  The rental invoices were handed round, these are from 1st April until the 1st February 2015. Next year they will cover 2nd February to 1st February 2016.  The water rates have risen to 13p a metre this covers the cost of water usage in the last year, if we are successful in obtaining a refund from the FED these monies will be used to cover the cost of water next year.
     All rental invoices are now available and where possible will be handed out to save postage costs. Dave will be giving them out on site but they can also be collected from 7 Beckway Avenue.  

      An order for the shop will be placed with Alty’s next month, if any member wishes to purchase anything other than what is stocked in the shop, there will be an Alty’s catalogue in the tearooms, or you can visit their web-site. Please let Dave know and he will place their order with Alty’s.

 A.O.B

     Jacky asked Mica if he would give the meeting a few details about the Bee Project,

As he has had little response to the seminar at Layton Institute Mica said this may be cancelled and held on Site at a weekend instead, making it more convenient for interested parties to attend. The beehives can be situated on the wildlife centre any time now, the project already has two hives and intends to source another one.  When the £1,500 funding is received it will be used to purchase children’s bee suits and also a few adult ones for the people who wish to be trained and get involved in the running of the Bee Project, also various other necessary articles of equipment.  Once the Bee Project is up and running it is hoped to have five or six people proficient in handling Bees to run it and eventually have about six hives established on the centre.  Classes from various schools and organizations are expected to utilise the Bee Project throughout the year and this will potentially result in a “knock on” effect, hopefully in obtaining grants to improve facilities on Site.

     The meeting was closed at 8.52pm.  The next meeting will be at St. Kentigerns on Wednesday  the 26th March at 7.45pm


